Caseville Water Board
January 31, 2025

Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Clyde Campbell.

Present: City of Caseville — Clyde Campbell, Jeff Hervert
Caseville Township — Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett
Village of Pigeon — Steve Corrion, Marc Hill

Also present: Troy Hartz, Jamie Learman and Kristen Maust.

Motion by Corrion second by Willenburg to approve the December 6, 2024 minutes. All ayes, motion
carried.

Reports: Hartz reported that the tower inspection with Dixon Engineering resulted in a recommendation
to overcoat the tower within two years, waiting longer than that could result in more maintenance and
testing in the future. Hartz received an email that the EPA study has been temporarily suspended. His
hope is that will not last long and the study will resume. Hartz will be meeting with EGLE in February to
discuss options on treating the manganese in the water. EGLE has asked the water plant to start in
house weekly sampling, which they have just began and will be sending into the state for results.

Financial Statements: Financials were reviewed,

Motion made by Stirrett second by Hill to approve the financial statements. All ayes, motion carried.

Business: None
Correspondence: None
Public Comments: None

Board Comments: None
Motion by Campbell second by Stirrett to adjourn meeting at 8:52 a.m. All ayes, motion carried.

NEXT MEETING: March 21, 2025 @8:30 A.V..

Kristen Maust
Recording Secretary




